
September 16, 2013 

Dear Vendor: 

SandRidge Energy, Inc. and its subsidiaries, understand the importance of good vendor 
relationships. These relationships could not have been developed without the 
continued support and cooperative effort from our many vendors. It is our policy to 
practice the highest standards of integrity in all of these relationships and to ensure that 
third parties with whom SandRidge associates exhibit the same degree of commitment 
to that standard. 

Any gift or benefit offered to an employee in exchange for, or based on, prescribing or 
providing specific services or products is a violation of SandRidge's Code of Business 
Conduct and Ethics policy and cannot be accepted. 

Business Gifts - Gifts of cash or its equivalent (gift certificates) cannot be awarded to 
SandRidge employees. It is SandRidge's policy to discourage employees from 
accepting more than incidental gifts from vendors. Management pre-approval is 
required for employees to accept gifts valued at more than $100. While we appreciate 
the gesture of goodwill and the spirit that prompts gift giving, we believe that anything 
other than something of a nominal value is not appropriate for this purpose and can 
create the potential for conflicts of interest. 

Entertainment - In the context of vendor and supplier relationships that SandRidge 
wishes to maintain, the offering or acceptance of entertainment should be limited to 
events that are appropriate to the conduct of business. Examples of such would include 
incidental business lunches/dinners or widely attended gatherings where the 
employee's attendance will further the achievement of SandRidge business objectives. 
As is the policy with gifts, SandRidge employees must obtain management approval 
before participating in entertainment with a vendor valued at more than $100. 

We ask for your understanding and request your continued cooperation in these matters 
when dealing with Sand Ridge, its subsidiaries and all of its employees. 

James D. Bennett 
Chief Executive Officer 
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